IF THERE ANY ERRORS OR AMENDMENTS PLEASE ADVISE THE CLERK PRIOR TO THE NEXT MEETING

SUTTON-AT-HONE & HAWLEY PARISH COUNCIL

01322 862291								53 Main Road
									Sutton-at-Hone
									Dartford
									Kent. DA4 9HQ

MINUTES – PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 21st SEPT 2017 
Chairman read out a statement regarding the possible recording of meetings. 

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE. 				Cllr Thurlow	illness
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
The Clerk granted dispensation to members for discussion on the budget.	
3. MANAGEMENT
a) Accounts.		 It was proposed by Cllr. Armstrong, 
seconded by Cllr.Bradley and agreed to approve matters related to finance as follows:
General
DBC				Business rates (6 months)			£1153.00
GSG				Grounds Maint (July & August)		£3644.00
JR Ground & Garden		Pitch cut/mark					£646.67
Castle Water			Pars Lane Rec					£108.73
Timber Mouldings		Allotment work				£128.80
Locks ‘N Tools		Padlocks/keys Pars Lane 			£213.61
Lighting
EDF 				St Ltg Energy					£372.79
Burial
Veolia				Rubbish Removal				£162.82

b) Minutes.	It was proposed by Cllr.Maddison, seconded by Cllr.Arnold and agreed by all to approve as a correct record minutes of the meeting held on July 20th 2017
c) Matters arising from Minutes.	It was agreed that Fresh Service have installed adequate signage to direct lorries away from the villages and that there is the perception of less heavy traffic as a result. It was agreed to write to thank them.	Mr Mills informed members he will be installing CCTV on his premises
d) Questions from Public & Press	Kent Police	PCSO Linda Down was in attendance and gave detail of the latest crime figures. These appeared to indicate a spike in activity.
Mr Clarke (Hawley Pavilion) thanked the council for obtaining funding for a defibrillator and in return they would make a donation of £250 towards play equipment for the Summer Sizzlers on the understanding it would be available for the preschools to use. 
e) Items discussed:
Sports Pavilion & Rec Grounds.	
Cllr Arnold reported that the football season is well underway with no issues so far. Cllrs Arnold & Bradley want the double doors changed as they are unsafe at present in the case of a fire due to the locking system. Quotes to be obtained. There are also issues with the safety signage. Dates will be set for the next clear out. The matter of the gate being left open was discussed and it was agreed that at no time should the security be passed to a 3rd party. Report of a group viewing the field received.
Jubilee Field		
	DBC have offered to renew the lease on the land adjacent to Jubilee Field. On receipt of the draft lease it will be decide whether to continue or not.
Hawley Pavilion	KGF-Cllr Maddison informed members of the mole problem which is being assessed and treated by the GSG Services. It was reported there has been a reduction in use of the hall by the dance school but the resulting time is being gradually booked up. 
KCC Floor Risk Consultation		Cllr Maddison informed members that DBC are not making a response. It was agreed that due to severe flooding in the parish in recent years, a response should be made from this council and Cllr Maddison will do that. 
DBC Statement of Community Involvement	Clerk will collate and return responses
Chapelfields allotments	Cllr Armstrong outlined the issue regarding one tenant leaving gates open and compromising security of site. It was agreed to write to all tenants reminding them to keep gates closed and giving prior notice that this will be a condition of the lease from 18/19 onwards.
Payback Work Schedule	The management of the use of the Community Payback service was discussed and it was agreed that it should be used as follows with monthly reviews
1. Members identify works needed in their particular areas of responsibility
2. They inform the Clerk to check this isn’t covered by contract work
3. Detail passed to Cllr Armstrong to manage the works
Outstanding works to be completed are clearing of Jubilee Field overgrowth, clearing of PROWs in Hawley and overgrowth at KGF
f) Items for information
Items tabled:		NONE
g) Parish Councillors Report
Cllr Arnold received a query as to whether local village shop could install a noticeboard outside-Chair advised they need to apply to DBC for planning permission
Cllr Armstrong reported on the successful Sizzler events and thanked those that helped.
Cllr Rogers received a query about the height of a newly built wall-Chair advised complainant should report to DBC
h) Clerk’s Report
IOC Data Protection licence renewed. Glebe land agreed with farm land agent and agreed to measure out and fence off extension to burial ground summer 2018. 
i) Ward Member’s report
Cllr Reynolds reported on the latest DBC Dev Control board decisions which affect this parish
j) Borough Matters
Cllr Maddison asked if there had been any resultant problems with the new bus timetable, none reported.	 The matter of the church closure was discussed and council expressed their concern over the future of the condition of the building.
4. PLANNING
As determined by the planning sub committee;
Comments submitted
274/274A Main Road Sutton at Hone Kent DA4 9HJ 
Erection of a two storey side extension, alteration and enlargement of roof, front and rear dormer windows, creation of balconies and external amenity area to first floor rear, creation of mezzanine floor, external alterations in connection with providing office space
Further amended
No Objections
119 Main Road Sutton At Hone Kent DA4 9HQ 
Demolition of existing bungalow and erection of 4 No. two storey semi-detached 3 bed dwellings with rooms in the roof and rear dormer additions. Associated parking partly to the rear.
128 Shirehall Road Hawley Kent DA2 7SF 
Erection of a single storey rear/side extension
There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 9.05pm
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